
Honorable Members of the GAE Committee: 
 
This written testimony is in support of changing 
the CT state statute to ensure safe voting during 
the Covid-19 pandemic. 
 
I urge you to enact legislation to expand absentee 
ballot voting in the 2020 general election in 
response to the Covid-19 pandemic.   
 
Changes to the CT statute should allow all eligible 
CT voters to vote lawfully with absentee ballots 
because of illness from Covid-19.   
 
Voters should not have to risk illness or death to 
exercise their right to vote.  It is the responsibility 
of elected officials to take appropriate action 
during a pandemic to protect their 
constituents. To fail to do so is a failure in 
leadership. 
 
Changes in the CT statute should ensure absentee 
ballot voting in a secure and orderly manner to 
protect the voter as well as their vote.   
 
Changes in the CT statute should allow voters to 
register and vote on election day at more than one 
polling place per town. 
 



Changes in the CT statute must ensure that all 
voters in line by 8 pm are permitted to register 
and cast their vote. 
 
Changes in the CT statute must be brought in line 
with the CT State Constitution and should  allow 
all eligible voters to get absentee ballots beyond 
the November election. 
Removal of the words "such electors or person's" 
from the draft bill regarding absentee ballot 
voting will ensure safe voting rights as long as the 
pandemic persists, including any possible special 
elections in 2021.  In so doing, legislators would 
not have to call another special session to protect 
voter rights. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Claire Walsh 
Deep River, CT 
 


